New York
Greetings from New York.  I hope everyone is doing well.  I hope that you are all getting out there and shooting plenty of registered targets.
The 2024 Southern Grand American was held from March 10, 2024 to March 17, 2024 at the Silver Dollar in Florida.  A total of 38 New Yorkers made the trip and participated in the tournament.  Trophy winners from New York were:  In Sunday’s Preliminary singles, Heidi Womer was Lady 1 Runner-up, Willaim Wallis was the Senior Veteran Champion and Joe Macewicz was the Senior Veteran Runner-up.  In Monday’s Preliminary Handicap, Gary Hoysradt took third place and Urban Womer took sixth place. In Monday’s Preliminary Doubles, Urban Womer was Class AA Runner-up.  In Tuesday’s Preliminary Doubles, Jim Flint was Sub Veteran Champion.  In Tuesday’s B. Duren Singles, William Wallis was the Senior Veteran Champion, Urban Womer was the Veteran Runner-up, Jim Flint was the Sub-Veteran Champion, and Joe Macewicz was the Class A. Champion.  In Wednesday’s Class Singles, Jim Flint was the Sub Veteran Champion and Edward Frisillo was the Class C Champion.  In Wednesday’s Preliminary Handicap, Urban Womer took fourth place and Jim Flint took tenth place.  In Thursday’s A. Feig Handicap, Gary Hoysradt took third place.  In Friday’s Class Doubles, Caleb Lindstrom was the Class AA Runner Up.  In Friday’s Caesar Guerini Handicap, Gary Hoysradt was the Sub Veteran Runner Up.  In Sunday’s Southern Grand Doubles Championship, Urban Womer was the Veteran Champion and Martin Gawron was the Sub Veteran Runner Up.  In Sunday’s Winchester Handicap Championship, William Wallis was the Senior Veteran Runner Up.  And Finally, In the High-All-Around, Jim Wright was the Class D Runner Up.
All trophy winners can be viewed on Shooter’s Scoreboard.com and in Trap and Field Magazine.  If I missed any New York Trophy Winners, please forgive me.  With all the people shooting, it is very difficult to view everyone.  Good shooting by all trophy winners.
Please be aware of the new Handicap rule for punches.  It is not the number of shooters who enter the event. Punches are now based on the number of shooters who finish the event.
If anyone wishes to have something written in one of these articles, please feel free to contact me by phone at 585-519-9543 or email me at Trapshooterdavec@yahoo.com.  Please stay healthy, safe, and in good spirits.  May God bless you all.	
					Dave Cichelli
					New York State ATA Delegate		
